
KENT NETBALL ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
9 SEPTEMBER 2021
ZOOM
Attendance

Kent Netball Management Committee

Anita Hollman – Performance Lead, Telstars (AH)

David Roche – Competition Secretary (DR)

Dawn Cox – County Secretary (DC), Ashford NL

Dot Bryan – Membership Secretary (DB)

Jenny Fissenden – Communication Secretary (JF)

Katie Southam- Coaching Secretary (KSO)


Keeley Smith – Officiating Lead (KSM)

Marlene Wander – Chairperson (MW)

Michelle Ray – Vice Chairperson (MR)

Natalie Beckett – Welfare (NB)

Rhys David – Registered Member Leagues (RD)

Phill Harvey (PH) Kent and South East London Netball Development Officer

Life Members 

Ann West (AW)

Cathy Hickey (CH)

Joan Mills (JM)

Sue Moon (SM) - Comets

Other
KCSNL D1

KCNC – Caroline Timms
Steel – Sam Pembroke
Telstars - Anita Hollman
Wealden – Maddie Nagel
Eclipse – Dot Bryan
Raiders – Yvonne Ellis
KCSNL D2

Hornets – Alex Carter
Istead Rise – Natalie Beckett
Macklins – Phill Harvey
Sabina – Marlene Wander
Saracens – Toni Hunt
Comets – Molly Pike

Christine Lander (Swanley NC)

Valerie Keable – NWK NL
Debbie Kendall – (Proxy for Helen Telfer)
26 participants

Practical arrangements of Zoom meeting.

DC explained how the Zoom call would work.

1. Apologies 
Hannah Hyams – Schools Secretary (HH)

Helen Telfer – Treasurer (HT)

Jan Bracey

Joyce Crust

Kim Stafford

Norma Roche

Roger Perham – President (RP)

Tina Head
Justine McAvoy
2. President – Roger Perham

MW advised that RP has stepped down as President as of this AGM.  She confirmed that he would still be involved in the county and still doing the KCSNL Competition Referee role.  MW explained that she was therefore chairing the meeting in his place.
3. Agree the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting, 2020
Proposed: Keeley Smith
Seconded: Valerie Keable
4. Matters Arising

1. DC said that the request for more detail to be included in the accounts was actioned with that detail sent to JM and the committee.  This detail was added to the minutes at a later date and posted on the website for this meeting.  JM noted that the format of accounts was not amended for the current year.  Action for HT to broaden the reporting categories.  

2. The proposal to amend the constitution that was deferred at that meeting was completed in May 2021.

5. Appointment of Tellers and voting arrangements
DC explained that votes would be taken carefully live on Zoom, with the exception of the vote for Chairperson which would be held privately and announced during the meeting.
6. Chairman – Marlene Wander (MW)
The year has been a source of reflection which made us all reflect and review how we support members and what policies/framework we had in place for our community ensuring we operate in a diverse and inclusive manner. 
If there, is one positive from Covid pandemic is that it allowed every one of us time to be with our families, but also define what is important?

As we know volunteers are our meal ticket and their value has never been more evidenced than over the past 18 months.

I would like to thank all our dedicated netball volunteers and all they do to ensure we had a sport to return to. 

Kent Management Committee 

Kent Management committee took the lock down opportunity to review County governance material in particular policies, role profiles and constitution.

Kent now hosts a bible of: 

· 21 Role Profiles. 

· 21 Role Descriptions. 

· 13 policies including constitution and associated documents. 

· 3 official forms.

The number of roles on the committee have been expanded to include appointment of Youth Representative and Equality, Diversity, and Inclusion Manager, so we may be seeing new faces in the coming season.

Kent also revamped its Constitution which was adopted in July by EGM to be used from this coming September 2021/22. 

Development Officer
Kent Development Officer confirms he continue to support the County and has been active in supporting and driving new deliveries which are detailed in his report.

Competition

The County hosted in July and August senior friendly league all participants welcomed the opportunity to take the court be it under modified rules. 

Performance 

The County was not able to delivery Performance programme last year. 

Kent Netball Performance Group have now communicated trials for the new season for u13s & u15s with Academy programme starting in October 2021. 

Counties Officiating 

There has been changes to Officiating education process with the course being online.  More details can be source in our Officiating Lead report. 

Coaching 

Despite little netball happening across the season, we have tried to keep in touch with. The themes of communications this year was really to signpost towards the changing and evolving EN guidance and try and help provide some clarity around this when requested with the help of our Covid officer. Communications have also highlighted different CPD opportunities that have been available during this season. 

It has been a challenging 18 months for our netball family. 

I feel that the resilience and mental toughness that we instil in our sport has been the platform for our mind-set which has allowed us to bounce back and be so flexible. 

As at the time of writing this report, we are all hoping that we would have an uninterrupted season. 

I would like to take just a little more of your time to communicate that this is my final year as your chairperson.

For me, today is a day of memories and a day of thanks for the memories.
It's a suitable time to take the opportunity to thank all members, both present and absent, who have given me specific help.
I thank you all for the support but particularly those who have acted as deputy chairman during my tenure Michelle Ray, and Dawn Cox current secretary and past secretaries and committee members throughout my term and by no lease Roger Perham as my advisor and mentor.

It has been an honour and a privilege to act as County Chairman over the years and if I leave any advice to my successor is that the role is a servicing role to support the members and volunteers of Kent and should be carried out objectively with integrity and stewardship.  

We have been a remarkable team of volunteers who have worked their very best for the County and I am proud of every one of them and the leadership that they have provided to the services and to the support that they have given to me. 
In saying all the above – I am not going far.
Marlene Wander

DR proposed a vote of thanks to Marlene, seconded by Joan thought to be 26 years.  
JM asked about the current performance pathway and what the county thought of it.  JM wondered what the effect of the franchises would be and what would happen to the youngsters who didn’t get into the franchise.  JM would like to see the counties take responsibility for the development of athletes.  MW confirmed that KN had discussed the matter and wholeheartedly agreed.  There was also concern over the costs being charged to the young athletes and for those who couldn’t meet the commitment who wouldn’t be seen by EN.  MW advised that the collective counties had asked EN to be able to form a group to advise on the way forward, but that EN had not listened.  It was felt that U15s should be at county level as they were still developing.  AH & JM to discuss the pans further, outside of the AGM.  DR asked rhetorically whether the main driver of it was to make money for the franchises….
7. Development Reports

PH confirmed that play has returned to ‘normal’ in respect of Covid.  He clarified that although no restrictions were in place, EN strongly urged observation of Covid precautions for the future.
PH said that the new ENgage system was an improvement on the previous but recognised that there had been server problems, which had resulted in a lack of confidence from the membership. 

MW said that KN championed the maintenance of the Covid practices amongst the member clubs from a safeguarding point of view.
8. Annual reports

The reports were adopted without objection.

9. Accounts
MR presented the accounts on behalf of HT.  The accounts were accepted with no objections.

JM said that she was absolutely delighted that the county had waived the membership fee this year, but that still meant that there was a lot of money in the account.  What does KN plan to do with it?

MW went through the budgets.  
JM said that bringing back a competition structure, where everyone gets together, might be a suggestion.  RD said that the problem was the uptake for this kind of thing, as this had been tried in previous years.  NB said that KN was in the process of formulating a new county plan and that perhaps some money could be directed towards those plans in time.  It was recognised that the average member didn’t get much from the county and that ideas were needed to offer more to the membership.
10. Notification of Registration Fees 2021/22
11. Appointment of auditor

HT recommended Kevin McNamara as county auditor for 2021-22. There were no objections.

12. Election

President
MR announced that MW had been appointed by the KNMC as the new Kent Netball President.

MW explained that all elections would commence from the 2021 AGM and last for two years.  
Chairperson

An anonymous vote was taken between Keeley Smith and Michelle Ray for the position of Chairperson.  Keeley Smith was elected as Chairperson with 13 votes; there were 11 votes in favour of Michelle Ray.
Each further role was taken in turn and the following committee members were elected unanimously (unless otherwise specified) in their existing post:

David Roche - Competition Secretary
Dawn Cox- Secretary

Dot Bryan - Membership Secretary
Hannah Hyams - Schools Secretary
Helen Telfer – Treasurer – 1 abstention
Katie Southam - Coaching Secretary
Michelle Ray - Vice-Chairperson
The following existing committee members were elected unanimously in new roles (unless otherwise specified) as follows:

Jenny Fissenden – Member (#1) – 1 abstention

Natalie Beckett – Performance Lead

Rhys David – Officiating Lead

The following new committee member was elected:

Justine McAvoy – Communication Secretary
The following elected positions remained vacant:
Hospitality Officer

Registered Member Leagues Secretary



Member #2


Member #3
The appointed roles were announced as follows: 

Disciplinary Secretary - Dawn Cox 

Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (ED&I) Officer - Michelle Ray

Safeguarding Officer - Natalie Beckett

Youth Representative - Ellie Haywood

13. Break
No break was taken

14. Safeguarding

No matters to report.

15. County Leagues/Competition update.
DC reminded clubs to book venues and share the details with the opponents. That there was a change of management now, with a hand over to RD.  KSM confirmed that communication should continue to go to her pending full handover.

Alex Carter asked whether KN would consider organizing the venues for the clubs as finding venues had been so challenging this year?  DC said that this had come up previously and that clubs had wanted to keep a ‘home’ venue at that time.  DC said that the days for each division could be split and that KN would look at it again next year.  MW said that the logistics of clubs close or far away from central venues along with the associated costs would need to be considered as a financial project.  MW said that this would be taken forward to committee.

MW thanked Anita Hollman for her time on the committee.
The meeting ended at 21:02
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